## Minutes, Stogumber Playground Association Meeting

Held on 6<sup>th</sup> May 2021, via the zoom virtual platform, commencing at 21.15 (in the format to be presented to the next meeting for approval)

## **Present:**

Cllrs C Bramall (Chair), M Symes (Vice-Chair), V Sellick, A White, T Vesey, T Brick, R Foster C Morrison-Jones (clerk)

MS Chaired the meeting, as CB's broadband connection was intermittent

1) To receive any apologies for absence

None

2) Public comments or questions

None

3) To approve the minutes of Playground Association meeting held on 11th March 2021

The minutes were approved for signature by the Chairman as a true and accurate record of the previous meeting. The minutes will be signed when the parish council next meet in person

4) Any matters arising from the minutes not covered below

None

## 5) Playground upkeep:

- a) New piece of equipment
- CB apologised. No investigations carried out yet. He will do before next meeting
  - b) Any other matters concerning playground upkeep
- i) AW- Young Somerset have advertised on Facebook that they are using Slade Close park for activities on wed evenings. Have they asked PC for permission, and have they proof of insurance as archery etc being offered? The clerk was requested to follow this up
- ii) MS reported that Chris Moss has purchased a mower -is happy to pay for it and own it personally
- iii) MS -Terry Cross (helps C Moss) has some spare trees could they plant on the bank area that splits the carpark? Councillors agreed. MS to meet with C Moss to agree positioning-maybe in corner by bike track is better (less chance of vandalism)
- iv) MS post on main gate is rotted off at base. C Moss happy to replace as on other side. Councillors agreed for C Moss to proceed with repair
- **6)** Finance:
  - a) Payments approved since the last meeting
- 29.4.21 C Moss reimbursement for fuel for mower £80.11
  - b) Amounts received

None

c) Approve bank reconciliation

Awaiting new bank statement

## 7) Any other business by permission of the Chairman

All councillors expressed thanks to Chris Moss for all his work on keeping the play area tidy and safe